
Senior Recreation Council Meeting (4/19/2021)  

Members Present: Paula Simpkins (Recreation Director), Jon Hunt, Carole Cowan, Marilyn Ceriello-
Bresaw, Elaine Millerick, Gloria Symonds  

Members Absent:  Lane Lambert, Janet Krzyzaniak, 

Community Members Present:  none 

Call to Order: Jon called the meeting to order at 1:02 pm. 

Carole made a motion to accept the March 15, 2021 minutes with the note to change the next meeting 
to April 19, not 17 and in person. Elaine seconded. All approved. 

 

Public Comment:  

None 

  

Old Business:   

Greg spoke with Jon Hunt about the electrical needed for an electric stove. Greg also had an electrician 
come look and is waiting on an estimate. Jon discussed the pros and cons of electric vs. gas.  

The new blind in the dining room is up.  

We are opening the Slusser Center for in person classes and programs starting May 3.  

 

New Business: 

Opening Slusser on May 3- 3ft for some games.  We will make all distance 3 ft. masked.  Yoga outside 
limits those who want to be inside and with zoom.  We will keep phase 1 as inside masked with zoom.  
Bingo can use a microphone if needed.  All agreed no indoor lunch until much later, maybe fall.  It is too 
soon to be unmasked (esp. if we cannot require vaccinations) in close proximity with multiple 
households mingling, sneezing, coughing, etc. We need to see the surge go down, more people 
vaccinated, social distancing elimated. 

 

Other Business: 

The next meeting will be on May 17, 2021 at 1:00pm in person. 

Adjourn: 

On a motion made by Gloria, seconded by Marilyn, the meeting adjourned at 1:55 pm. 

 

Minutes taken by Paula Simpkins 


